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Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 


 


ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350


 
March 13, 2018 
 
Knik-Fairview Community Council 
Attn: President or Chair 
VIA email: customfinancial@hotmail.com  
 


License Number: 14736 


License Type: Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility 


Licensee: The Happy Harvest Company LLC 


Doing Business As: THE HAPPY HARVEST COMPANY LLC 


Physical Address: 2301 South Knik-Goose Bay Road #2 


Wasilla, AK 99654 


Designated Licensee: Charles Oman 


Phone Number: 907-529-6727 


Email Address: charleneoman70@gmail.com 
 


☒ New Application ☐ Transfer of Ownership Application ☐ Onsite Consumption Endorsement  
3 AAC 306.025(d)(3) and (4) requires that the Director shall provide written notice to a community 
council or any nonprofit organization that has requested notification about pending applications for 
marijuana licenses.   
 
This letter serves to provide written notice to the above referenced entities regarding the above 
application. To object to the approval of this application pursuant to 3 AAC 306.065, you must furnish 
the director and the applicant with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the objection 
within 30 days of the date of this notice. We recommend that you contact the local government with 
jurisdiction over the proposed premises to share objections you may have about the application. 
Instructions for objections to marijuana establishment applications are located on our website at 
http://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco.  
 
If you have any questions, please send them to the email address below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Erika McConnell, Director 
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov 
 



mailto:customfinancial@hotmail.com

mailto:charleneoman70@gmail.com

http://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov






 


 


 


 
Department of Commerce, Community, 


and Economic Development 
 


ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350


 
 
March 13, 2018 
 
The Happy Harvest Company, LLC  
DBA: The Happy Harvest Company, LLC  
VIA email: charleneoman70@gmail.com  
 
Re: Application Status for License #14736 
 
Dear Applicant:  
 
AMCO has received your application for a limited marijuana cultivation facility. Our staff has reviewed your 
application after receiving your application and required fees. Your application documents appear to be in 
order, and it has been determined that your application is complete for purposes of 3 AAC 306.025(d). 
 
Your application will now be sent electronically, in its entirety, to your local government, your community 
council if your proposed premises is in Anchorage or certain locations in the Mat-Su Borough, and to any 
non-profit agencies who have requested notification of applications. The local government has 60 days to 
protest the issuance of your license or waive protest. 
 
If you have not yet received all necessary approvals, such as a local license, conditional use permit, site plan 
review, Fire Marshal approval, or Department of Environmental Conservation approval, you should continue 
to work with those local or state agencies to get the requirements completed. We must also wait for the 
criminal history check for each individual licensee based on your fingerprint card(s).Your application status 
in the application database will be changed to “Complete” today.   
 
Your application may be considered by the board while some approvals are still pending. However, your 
license will not be finally issued and ready to operate until all necessary approvals are received and a 
preliminary inspection of your premises by AMCO enforcement staff is completed.  
 
Your application will be scheduled for the April 4-6, 2018 board meeting for Marijuana Control Board 
consideration. The meeting agenda gets posted on our website 7 days before the board meeting. Your 
appearance at the meeting, either in-person or telephonic, is mandatory. The telephone number is 1-800-
315-6338 code 69176#. Please feel free to contact us through the marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov email 
address if you have any questions.  
 
Sincerely,  


 
Erika McConnell, Director 
907-269-0350 



mailto:charleneoman70@gmail.com

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov




















		14736 Coverpages

		Coverpage...

		Coverpage
















































































 


 


 


 


Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 


 


ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350


 
March 13, 2018 
 
State Fire Marshal 
Attn: Michelle Wagner, michelle.wagner@matsugov.us   
 Lloyd Nakano, Lloyd.nakano@alaska.gov  
 Pam Bowden, pam.bowden@alaska.gov  
 


License Number: 14736 


License Type: Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility 


Licensee: The Happy Harvest Company LLC 


Doing Business As: THE HAPPY HARVEST COMPANY LLC 


Physical Address: 2301 South Knik-Goose Bay Road #2 


Wasilla, AK 99654 


Designated Licensee: Charles Oman 


Phone Number: 907-529-6727 


Email Address: charleneoman70@gmail.com 
 


3 AAC 306.300(a)(2)(B), 3 AAC 306.400(b)(2)(B), 3 AAC 306.500(b)(2)(B), and 3 AAC 306.605(b)(2)(B) 
require that an applicant for a marijuana establishment license operate in compliance with each 
applicable public health, fire, safety, and tax code and ordinance of the state and the local government 
in which the applicant’s proposed licensed premises are located.   
 
This letter serves to provide written notice and request for compliance status from the above 
referenced entities regarding the above application (see attached application documents for more 
information). Please complete and return this form to the AMCO office at the email below. 
 
REVIEWER: ___________________________________________________  DEC  Fire Marshal     
  
DATE:  ____________________    PHONE:  __________________________  
 
 Compliant  Non-compliant      
 
COMMENTS: __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
If you have any questions, please send them to the email address below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Erika McConnell, Director 



mailto:michelle.wagner@matsugov.us

mailto:Lloyd.nakano@alaska.gov

mailto:pam.bowden@alaska.gov
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From:


Jane Preston Sawyer (jane.sawyer@alaska.gov) State of Alaska-AMCO from 10.3.202.44 on 13 Mar 2018  05:04:03 PM


To:


Drop-Off Summary


Filename Type Size Description
14736 MJ-01 Operating Plan.pdf application/pdf 4.6 MB 14736 MJ-01 Operating Plan


14736 MJ-02 Premises Diagram.pdf application/pdf 3.1 MB 14736 MJ-02 Premises Diagram


14736 MJ-04 Cultivation Supplemental.pdf application/pdf 1.8 MB 14736 MJ-04 Cultivation Supplemental


14736 Online Application_Redacted.pdf application/pdf 119.5 KB 14736 Online Application_Redacted


4 files


Comments:








New Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility: 
The Happy Harvest Company, LLC license #14736


To send the file to someone else, simply send them this Claim ID and Passcode:






Claim ID: JwKi7eVq9CJmndj2 
Claim Passcode: cPDQTfXGKN8wQ4fD


None of the files has been picked-up yet. 


Version 4.11 | Copyright © 2011 | you are currently logged in as Jane Preston Sawyer  | About Alaska ZendTo
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Department of Commerce, Community, 


and Economic Development 
 


ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350


 
January 31, 2018  
 
The Happy Harvest Company, LLC  
DBA: The Happy Harvest Company, LLC  
Via email: charleneoman70@gmail.com    
 
Re: Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility #14736 
  
Dear applicant, 
 
The AMCO Office is reviewing the documents submitted for the proposed marijuana establishment license 
referenced above.  The following items need to be corrected and/or resubmitted. Please be sure to read 
the entire letter.  
 


 Online Application 
o John Funk needs to be under Entity Officials in the online application. I have rolled the 


application back to “New” status so that his name can be moved up (done through your 
MyAlaska). ALSO, verify the community council and correct it accordingly, I don’t think 
Big Lake is the community council of this area. 


o Once you have updated and resubmitted the online application as mentioned above, the 
system will generate an updated Public Notice (both Charles and John should be under 
Entity Officials) which you will need for part of your corrections.  


  


 MJ-01 Operating Plan 
o Page 2, second box: expand upon your answer and describe how you will comply with the 


licensee/employee/agent to visitor ratio.  
o Page 9: your answer to this box was not thorough.  


Re-review 3 AAC 306.755 and  thoroughly explain how you will comply with the 
regulation. Address both physical and electronic records.  


o Page 11: other than the requirement of having a marijuana handler permit, will you have 
any in-house training for employees? Please explain in the box.  


o Page 12, first box: I am not quite following your process for rendering marijuana waste 
unusable and disposing of it. For example, you are not stating where you are going to hold 
the marijuana waste during the 3-day waiting period. Please re-review 3 AAC 306.740 and 
clearly explain how you will comply with the regulation. Additionally, the 3-day notice 
before rendering the marijuana waste unusable must be given in writing by email to 
AMCO enforcement as Metrc does not currently have that capability. Please make sure 
these pages are congruent with page 4 of MJ-04.  


o Page 15, first box: re-review 3 AAC 306.470, 3 AAC 306.475, and 3 AAC 306.750 and 
explain further how you will comply with those regulations. ALSO, please provide a 
sample label(s) (including logo if you will have one) that shows how you will comply with 
these regulations.   



mailto:charleneoman70@gmail.com





 
 
The Happy Harvest Company, LLC DBA The Happy Harvest Company, LLC 
January 31, 2018 
Page 2 
 
 


 MJ-02 Premises Diagram 
o The diagrams you submitted are a little confusing. Please submit diagram(s) that clearly 


show the following: 
 Describe what type of structure the premises is 
 Remove cameras 
 Clearly outline, color code, and label licensed premises and restricted access 


areas.  
 Show surveillance room/area 
 Label the floors (which one is number 1, which one is number 2) 
 Show entrance(s), and exit(s) 
 Walls, partitions, counters 
 Dimensions in general, dimensions interior rooms, dimensions of the tables you 


are using to grow 
 Interior layout of the premises, including any enclosed rooms within the premises 
 You state you will have 15 tables, I only count 14 
 Please make sure that your diagram(s) are congruent with your description on 


page 2 of MJ-04. 
 


 MJ-04 Cultivation Supplemental 
o Page 2: make sure that what you describe in this box is consistent with MJ-02. You 


mention 15 tables, but I count 14.  
o Page 5: the answer in this box was not through, please re-review 3 AAC 306.455 and 


thoroughly describe how you will comply with the regulation.  
 


 MJ-07 Public Notice Posting Affidavit 
o Re-post the updated Public Notice as mentioned above, under Online Application, at both 


the location of the proposed premises and another conspicuous location (Carrs bulleting 
board is fine).  


o I will need a new MJ-07 completed and signed in front of a notary.  
 


 MJ-08 Local Government Notice Affidavit 
o Re-notify the Mat-Su Borough by providing a copy the updated Public Notice as 


mentioned above, under Online Application. ALSO, notify the correct community council 
by providing a copy of the updated Public Notice.  


o I will need a new MJ-08 completed and singed in front of a notary.  
 


 Proof of Possession for Proposed Premises 
o The lease you submitted is inadequate, it is page 15 of a 16-page document, it is Exhibit F 


to some document, and the tenant must be The Happy Harvest Company, LLC.   
o Please submit a legally binding lease (google that term or contact an attorney), the lease 


must include the following: 
 An acknowledgement from the landlord/lessor that the premises will be used as 


marijuana establishment, and 







 
 
The Happy Harvest Company, LLC DBA The Happy Harvest Company, LLC 
January 31, 2018 
Page 3 
 


 A clause that the landlord/lessor will not remove from the premises or take 
possession of marijuana, and AMCO enforcement will be contacted (usually 
under the “Default” section of the lease) 


 


 Entity Documents 
o Please file your biennial report with Division of Corporations 


https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/cbp/main/Search/EntityDetail/10057127  
o Please provide The Happy Harvest Company, LLC’s Operating Agreement. 


 


 Miscellaneous 
o You have two other applications initiated at the same location, numbers 15042 & 13213. 


Can you verify that I can void these two applications.  
 


 Applicant’s Residency 
o Charles and John, will you be applying for the Permanent Fund Dividend this year? If so, 


is it possible that you can do it right away, then let me know. If you are not applying then 
let me know so I can send you an MJ-18.  
 


If we do not receive your completions within 90 days, per 3 AAC 306.025(f), you must file a new 


application and pay a new fee. 


 
Respectfully,  
 


 
Jane Sawyer, Occupational Licensing Examiner 
For, 
Erika McConnell, Director 
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov  



https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/cbp/main/Search/EntityDetail/10057127

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov






 


 


 


 


Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 


 


ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350


March 13, 2018 
 
Matanuska-Susitna Borough 
Attn:  Mark Whisenhunt  
VIA Email:  mwhisenhunt@matsugov.us    
CC:  alex.strawn@matsugov.us  
  permitcenter@matsugov.us  
 


License Number: 14736 


License Type: Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility 


Licensee: The Happy Harvest Company LLC 


Doing Business As: THE HAPPY HARVEST COMPANY LLC 


Physical Address: 2301 South Knik-Goose Bay Road #2 


Wasilla, AK 99654 


Designated Licensee: Charles Oman 


Phone Number: 907-529-6727 


Email Address: charleneoman70@gmail.com 
 


☒ New Application ☐ Transfer of Ownership Application     
AMCO has received a completed application for the above listed license (see attached application 
documents) within your jurisdiction. This is the notice required under 3 AAC 306.025(d)(2). 
 
To protest the approval of this application(s) pursuant to 3 AAC 306.060, you must furnish the director 
and the applicant with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the protest within 60 days of 
the date of this notice, and provide AMCO proof of service of the protest upon the applicant. 
 
3 AAC 306.010, 3 AAC 306.080, and 3 AAC 306.250 provide that the board will deny an application for a 
new license if the board finds that the license is prohibited under AS 17.38 as a result of an ordinance or 
election conducted under AS 17.38 and 3 AAC 306.200, or when a local government protests an 
application on the grounds that the proposed licensed premises are located in a place within the local 
government where a local zoning ordinance prohibits the marijuana establishment, unless the local 
government has approved a variance from the local ordinance. 
 
This application will be in front of the Marijuana Control Board at our April 4-6, 2018 meeting. 
  
Sincerely, 
 


 
Erika McConnell, Director 
amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov  



mailto:mwhisenhunt@matsugov.us

mailto:alex.strawn@matsugov.us

mailto:permitcenter@matsugov.us

mailto:charleneoman70@gmail.com
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From:


Jane Preston Sawyer (jane.sawyer@alaska.gov) State of Alaska-AMCO from 10.3.202.44 on 13 Mar 2018  05:11:33 PM


To:


Drop-Off Summary


Filename Type Size Description
14736 Entity Documents.pdf application/pdf 3.6 MB 14736 Entity Documents


14736 Fire Certificate.pdf application/pdf 541.5 KB 14736 Fire Certificate


14736 MJ-00 Application Certifications.pdf application/pdf 1.3 MB 14736 MJ-00 Application Certifications


14736 MJ-01 Operating Plan.pdf application/pdf 4.6 MB 14736 MJ-01 Operating Plan


14736 MJ-02 Premises Diagram.pdf application/pdf 3.1 MB 14736 MJ-02 Premises Diagram


14736 MJ-04 Cultivation Supplemental.pdf application/pdf 1.8 MB 14736 MJ-04 Cultivation Supplemental


14736 MJ-07 Public Notice Posting Affidavit.pdf application/pdf 647.8 KB 14736 MJ-07 Public Notice Posting Affidavit


14736 MJ-08 Local Government Notice Affidavit.pdf application/pdf 680.7 KB 14736 MJ-08 Local Government Notice Affidavit


14736 MJ-09 Statement of Financial 
Interest_Redacted.pdf application/pdf 2.2 MB 14736 MJ-09 Statement of Financial 


Interest_Redacted


14736 Online Application_Redacted.pdf application/pdf 119.5 KB 14736 Online Application_Redacted


14736 POPPP.pdf application/pdf 4.7 MB 14736 POPPP


14736 Publisher's Affidavit.pdf application/pdf 444.2 KB 14736 Publisher's Affidavit


12 files


Comments:








New limited marijuana cultivation facility: 
The Happy Harvest Company, LLC license #14736


To send the file to someone else, simply send them this Claim ID and Passcode:






Claim ID: rR9ykJhh9DxZVBmc 
Claim Passcode: ZxAS2AXjsz32Y7bQ


None of the files has been picked-up yet. 
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APPLICATION 
DOCUMENTS 


 








CORRESPONDENCE 


 








From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: "charleneoman70@gmail.com"
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: Follow up on corrections received 3.2.18-The Happy Harvest Company, LLC license #14736
Date: Monday, March 12, 2018 9:37:00 AM


Charles,
 
I have updated your application with the corrections I received from you
3.2.18. The only thing that I am waiting for to proceed with the application is
for a resolution to your and John’s PFD eligibility. I am not a PFD’s office
representative so I cannot give specifics, please contact them and work with
them to resolve your eligibility, then let me know the status.
 
Thank you
 
Jane P Sawyer
Occupational Licensing Examiner|Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
550 W 7th Avenue, Ste. 1600, Anchorage, AK 99501| 907-269-0350
 



mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

mailto:charleneoman70@gmail.com

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov






From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: "customfinancial@hotmail.com"
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: CC Notice-New Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility-The Happy Harvest Company, LLC license #14736
Date: Tuesday, March 13, 2018 5:16:00 PM
Attachments: 14736 MJ-02 Premises Diagram.pdf


14736 Online Application_Redacted.pdf
14736 CC Notice.pdf


Hello,
 
Attached is correspondence regarding a marijuana establishment in your area.  Please
direct any correspondence to marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov
 
Please let me know if you need a copy of the entire application. I want to make sure you
receive this email first.
 
Thank you,
Jane
 
AMCO Staff
State of Alaska-DCCED
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office (AMCO)
550 W 7th Avenue Ste. 1600
Anchorage, AK 99501
 



mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

mailto:customfinancial@hotmail.com

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov






























































































 



 



 



 



Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 



 



ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 



Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350



 
March 13, 2018 
 
Knik-Fairview Community Council 
Attn: President or Chair 
VIA email: customfinancial@hotmail.com  
 



License Number: 14736 



License Type: Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility 



Licensee: The Happy Harvest Company LLC 



Doing Business As: THE HAPPY HARVEST COMPANY LLC 



Physical Address: 2301 South Knik-Goose Bay Road #2 



Wasilla, AK 99654 



Designated Licensee: Charles Oman 



Phone Number: 907-529-6727 



Email Address: charleneoman70@gmail.com 
 



☒ New Application ☐ Transfer of Ownership Application ☐ Onsite Consumption Endorsement  
3 AAC 306.025(d)(3) and (4) requires that the Director shall provide written notice to a community 
council or any nonprofit organization that has requested notification about pending applications for 
marijuana licenses.   
 
This letter serves to provide written notice to the above referenced entities regarding the above 
application. To object to the approval of this application pursuant to 3 AAC 306.065, you must furnish 
the director and the applicant with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the objection 
within 30 days of the date of this notice. We recommend that you contact the local government with 
jurisdiction over the proposed premises to share objections you may have about the application. 
Instructions for objections to marijuana establishment applications are located on our website at 
http://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco.  
 
If you have any questions, please send them to the email address below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Erika McConnell, Director 
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov 
 





mailto:customfinancial@hotmail.com


mailto:charleneoman70@gmail.com


http://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco


mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov










From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: "charleneoman70@gmail.com"
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: Complete Application-The Happy Harvest Company, LLC license #14736
Date: Tuesday, March 13, 2018 4:54:00 PM
Attachments: 14736 Complete Application.pdf


Hello,
 
Attached is correspondence regarding your marijuana establishment application. Please
direct all correspondence to marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov .
 
Thank you
Jane
 
AMCO Staff
State of Alaska-DCCED
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office (AMCO)
550 W 7th Avenue Ste. 1600
Anchorage, AK 99501
 



mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

mailto:charleneoman70@gmail.com

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov






 



 



 



 
Department of Commerce, Community, 



and Economic Development 
 



ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 



Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350



 
 
March 13, 2018 
 
The Happy Harvest Company, LLC  
DBA: The Happy Harvest Company, LLC  
VIA email: charleneoman70@gmail.com  
 
Re: Application Status for License #14736 
 
Dear Applicant:  
 
AMCO has received your application for a limited marijuana cultivation facility. Our staff has reviewed your 
application after receiving your application and required fees. Your application documents appear to be in 
order, and it has been determined that your application is complete for purposes of 3 AAC 306.025(d). 
 
Your application will now be sent electronically, in its entirety, to your local government, your community 
council if your proposed premises is in Anchorage or certain locations in the Mat-Su Borough, and to any 
non-profit agencies who have requested notification of applications. The local government has 60 days to 
protest the issuance of your license or waive protest. 
 
If you have not yet received all necessary approvals, such as a local license, conditional use permit, site plan 
review, Fire Marshal approval, or Department of Environmental Conservation approval, you should continue 
to work with those local or state agencies to get the requirements completed. We must also wait for the 
criminal history check for each individual licensee based on your fingerprint card(s).Your application status 
in the application database will be changed to “Complete” today.   
 
Your application may be considered by the board while some approvals are still pending. However, your 
license will not be finally issued and ready to operate until all necessary approvals are received and a 
preliminary inspection of your premises by AMCO enforcement staff is completed.  
 
Your application will be scheduled for the April 4-6, 2018 board meeting for Marijuana Control Board 
consideration. The meeting agenda gets posted on our website 7 days before the board meeting. Your 
appearance at the meeting, either in-person or telephonic, is mandatory. The telephone number is 1-800-
315-6338 code 69176#. Please feel free to contact us through the marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov email 
address if you have any questions.  
 
Sincerely,  



 
Erika McConnell, Director 
907-269-0350 





mailto:charleneoman70@gmail.com


mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov










From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: "Michelle Wagner"; Nakano, Lloyd M (DPS); Bowden, Pam A (DPS)
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: Fire Notice-Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility-The Happy Harvest Company, LLC license #14736
Date: Tuesday, March 13, 2018 5:04:00 PM
Attachments: 14736 Fire Notice.pdf


State Fire Marshal officials,
 
Please find the attached notification for a new marijuana establishment license. Direct
all correspondence to marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov .
 
The application and all supporting documentation will be sent to each of you via the
State of Alaska Drop Box called ZendTo.
 
You will receive an email that looks like this:
 


 
Click the link that is circled in red in the image above. You should be redirected to a
page similar to this:
 



mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov

mailto:Michelle.Wagner@matsugov.us

mailto:lloyd.nakano@alaska.gov

mailto:pam.bowden@alaska.gov

mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov
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Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 



 



ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 



Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350



 
March 13, 2018 
 
State Fire Marshal 
Attn: Michelle Wagner, michelle.wagner@matsugov.us   
 Lloyd Nakano, Lloyd.nakano@alaska.gov  
 Pam Bowden, pam.bowden@alaska.gov  
 



License Number: 14736 



License Type: Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility 



Licensee: The Happy Harvest Company LLC 



Doing Business As: THE HAPPY HARVEST COMPANY LLC 



Physical Address: 2301 South Knik-Goose Bay Road #2 



Wasilla, AK 99654 



Designated Licensee: Charles Oman 



Phone Number: 907-529-6727 



Email Address: charleneoman70@gmail.com 
 



3 AAC 306.300(a)(2)(B), 3 AAC 306.400(b)(2)(B), 3 AAC 306.500(b)(2)(B), and 3 AAC 306.605(b)(2)(B) 
require that an applicant for a marijuana establishment license operate in compliance with each 
applicable public health, fire, safety, and tax code and ordinance of the state and the local government 
in which the applicant’s proposed licensed premises are located.   
 
This letter serves to provide written notice and request for compliance status from the above 
referenced entities regarding the above application (see attached application documents for more 
information). Please complete and return this form to the AMCO office at the email below. 
 
REVIEWER: ___________________________________________________  DEC  Fire Marshal     
  
DATE:  ____________________    PHONE:  __________________________  
 
 Compliant  Non-compliant      
 
COMMENTS: __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
If you have any questions, please send them to the email address below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Erika McConnell, Director 





mailto:michelle.wagner@matsugov.us


mailto:Lloyd.nakano@alaska.gov


mailto:pam.bowden@alaska.gov
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Type the text that is displayed in the image and hit enter. In this example you would
type “1200” into the field that says “type the text”.
Your Files should appear:
 


 
Click the blue link for each tab. You can download and save them however you wish.
 
Jane Sawyer
State of Alaska-DCCED
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
550 W 7th Avenue Ste. 1600
Anchorage, AK 99501







907-269-0350
 








From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: "charleneoman70@gmail.com"
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: Follow up on corrections received 02.20.18-The Happy Harvest Company, LLC license #14736
Date: Thursday, March 01, 2018 9:54:00 AM
Attachments: Incomplete-Sample Label.pdf


14736 MJ-02 Premises Diagram.pdf
14736 POPPP.pdf


Good morning,
 
I have reviewed your corrections. Few more things need to be addressed:
 


·         The sample you provided is incomplete. The sample label(s) needs to
show the text you will use to comply with 3 AAC 306.470; 3 AAC
306.475; and 3 AAC 306.750. Please resubmit.


 
·         MJ-02 Premises Diagram


o   On the diagrams, I need an outline, in color, that shows the
licensed premises and restricted access area, and label it. Call
me if you need clarification.


 
·         Lease


o   The lease still does not show The Harvest Company, LLC as the
tenant (this was requested in the original incomplete letter). You
must include the “LLC” at the end of The Harvest Company
anywhere the LLC is referenced as the tenant/lessee, so please
look over your lease.


o   Page 8 of the lease must be signed by the tenant/lessee.
 


·         Entity Documents
o   Your corrections did not include the LLC’s Operating Agreement


requested in the original incomplete letter. Submit the LLC’s
Operating Agreement.


 
Please note that this email does not extend your deadline to get this
application deemed complete. That deadline is 5/01/2018.
 
Respectfully,
 
Jane P Sawyer
Occupational Licensing Examiner|Alcohol & Marijuana Control Office
550 W 7th Avenue, Ste. 1600, Anchorage, AK 99501| 907-269-0350
 



mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov
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From: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
To: "charleneoman70@gmail.com"
Cc: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: Incomplete Application-The Happy Harvest Company, LLC license #14736
Date: Wednesday, January 31, 2018 12:45:00 PM
Attachments: 14736 Incomplete Application.pdf


Hello,
 
Your application has been reviewed, attached is correspondence regarding
corrections, additional documents, and/or resubmittals that need to be
addressed.  Please send any documents/correspondence to
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov. 
 
Let me know if you need the paperwork I have for this application. I want to
make sure you receive this email and incomplete letter first.
 
Thank you
Jane
 
AMCO Staff
State of Alaska-DCCED
Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office (AMCO)
550 W 7th Avenue Ste. 1600
Anchorage, AK 99501
 



mailto:marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov
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Department of Commerce, Community, 



and Economic Development 
 



ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 



Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350



 
January 31, 2018  
 
The Happy Harvest Company, LLC  
DBA: The Happy Harvest Company, LLC  
Via email: charleneoman70@gmail.com    
 
Re: Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility #14736 
  
Dear applicant, 
 
The AMCO Office is reviewing the documents submitted for the proposed marijuana establishment license 
referenced above.  The following items need to be corrected and/or resubmitted. Please be sure to read 
the entire letter.  
 



 Online Application 
o John Funk needs to be under Entity Officials in the online application. I have rolled the 



application back to “New” status so that his name can be moved up (done through your 
MyAlaska). ALSO, verify the community council and correct it accordingly, I don’t think 
Big Lake is the community council of this area. 



o Once you have updated and resubmitted the online application as mentioned above, the 
system will generate an updated Public Notice (both Charles and John should be under 
Entity Officials) which you will need for part of your corrections.  



  



 MJ-01 Operating Plan 
o Page 2, second box: expand upon your answer and describe how you will comply with the 



licensee/employee/agent to visitor ratio.  
o Page 9: your answer to this box was not thorough.  



Re-review 3 AAC 306.755 and  thoroughly explain how you will comply with the 
regulation. Address both physical and electronic records.  



o Page 11: other than the requirement of having a marijuana handler permit, will you have 
any in-house training for employees? Please explain in the box.  



o Page 12, first box: I am not quite following your process for rendering marijuana waste 
unusable and disposing of it. For example, you are not stating where you are going to hold 
the marijuana waste during the 3-day waiting period. Please re-review 3 AAC 306.740 and 
clearly explain how you will comply with the regulation. Additionally, the 3-day notice 
before rendering the marijuana waste unusable must be given in writing by email to 
AMCO enforcement as Metrc does not currently have that capability. Please make sure 
these pages are congruent with page 4 of MJ-04.  



o Page 15, first box: re-review 3 AAC 306.470, 3 AAC 306.475, and 3 AAC 306.750 and 
explain further how you will comply with those regulations. ALSO, please provide a 
sample label(s) (including logo if you will have one) that shows how you will comply with 
these regulations.   
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The Happy Harvest Company, LLC DBA The Happy Harvest Company, LLC 
January 31, 2018 
Page 2 
 
 



 MJ-02 Premises Diagram 
o The diagrams you submitted are a little confusing. Please submit diagram(s) that clearly 



show the following: 
 Describe what type of structure the premises is 
 Remove cameras 
 Clearly outline, color code, and label licensed premises and restricted access 



areas.  
 Show surveillance room/area 
 Label the floors (which one is number 1, which one is number 2) 
 Show entrance(s), and exit(s) 
 Walls, partitions, counters 
 Dimensions in general, dimensions interior rooms, dimensions of the tables you 



are using to grow 
 Interior layout of the premises, including any enclosed rooms within the premises 
 You state you will have 15 tables, I only count 14 
 Please make sure that your diagram(s) are congruent with your description on 



page 2 of MJ-04. 
 



 MJ-04 Cultivation Supplemental 
o Page 2: make sure that what you describe in this box is consistent with MJ-02. You 



mention 15 tables, but I count 14.  
o Page 5: the answer in this box was not through, please re-review 3 AAC 306.455 and 



thoroughly describe how you will comply with the regulation.  
 



 MJ-07 Public Notice Posting Affidavit 
o Re-post the updated Public Notice as mentioned above, under Online Application, at both 



the location of the proposed premises and another conspicuous location (Carrs bulleting 
board is fine).  



o I will need a new MJ-07 completed and signed in front of a notary.  
 



 MJ-08 Local Government Notice Affidavit 
o Re-notify the Mat-Su Borough by providing a copy the updated Public Notice as 



mentioned above, under Online Application. ALSO, notify the correct community council 
by providing a copy of the updated Public Notice.  



o I will need a new MJ-08 completed and singed in front of a notary.  
 



 Proof of Possession for Proposed Premises 
o The lease you submitted is inadequate, it is page 15 of a 16-page document, it is Exhibit F 



to some document, and the tenant must be The Happy Harvest Company, LLC.   
o Please submit a legally binding lease (google that term or contact an attorney), the lease 



must include the following: 
 An acknowledgement from the landlord/lessor that the premises will be used as 



marijuana establishment, and 











 
 
The Happy Harvest Company, LLC DBA The Happy Harvest Company, LLC 
January 31, 2018 
Page 3 
 



 A clause that the landlord/lessor will not remove from the premises or take 
possession of marijuana, and AMCO enforcement will be contacted (usually 
under the “Default” section of the lease) 



 



 Entity Documents 
o Please file your biennial report with Division of Corporations 



https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/cbp/main/Search/EntityDetail/10057127  
o Please provide The Happy Harvest Company, LLC’s Operating Agreement. 



 



 Miscellaneous 
o You have two other applications initiated at the same location, numbers 15042 & 13213. 



Can you verify that I can void these two applications.  
 



 Applicant’s Residency 
o Charles and John, will you be applying for the Permanent Fund Dividend this year? If so, 



is it possible that you can do it right away, then let me know. If you are not applying then 
let me know so I can send you an MJ-18.  
 



If we do not receive your completions within 90 days, per 3 AAC 306.025(f), you must file a new 



application and pay a new fee. 



 
Respectfully,  
 



 
Jane Sawyer, Occupational Licensing Examiner 
For, 
Erika McConnell, Director 
marijuana.licensing@alaska.gov  





https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/cbp/main/Search/EntityDetail/10057127
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From: AMCO Local Government Only (CED sponsored)
To: "mwhisenhunt@matsugov.us"
Cc: alex.strawn@matsugov.us; "permitcenter@matsugov.us"; Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: LG Notice-New Limited MJ Cultivation Facility-The Happy Harvest Company, LLC license #14736
Date: Tuesday, March 13, 2018 5:10:00 PM
Attachments: 14736 LG Notice.pdf


Dear local government officials,
 
Please find the attached notification for a new marijuana establishment license. Direct
all correspondence to amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov .
 
The application and all supporting documentation will be sent to each of you via the
State of Alaska Drop Box called ZendTo.
 
You will receive an email that looks like this:
 


 
Click the link that is circled in red in the image above. You should be redirected to a
page similar to this:
 



mailto:amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov

mailto:mwhisenhunt@matsugov.us

mailto:alex.strawn@matsugov.us
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Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 



 



ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 



Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350



March 13, 2018 
 
Matanuska-Susitna Borough 
Attn:  Mark Whisenhunt  
VIA Email:  mwhisenhunt@matsugov.us    
CC:  alex.strawn@matsugov.us  
  permitcenter@matsugov.us  
 



License Number: 14736 



License Type: Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility 



Licensee: The Happy Harvest Company LLC 



Doing Business As: THE HAPPY HARVEST COMPANY LLC 



Physical Address: 2301 South Knik-Goose Bay Road #2 



Wasilla, AK 99654 



Designated Licensee: Charles Oman 



Phone Number: 907-529-6727 



Email Address: charleneoman70@gmail.com 
 



☒ New Application ☐ Transfer of Ownership Application     
AMCO has received a completed application for the above listed license (see attached application 
documents) within your jurisdiction. This is the notice required under 3 AAC 306.025(d)(2). 
 
To protest the approval of this application(s) pursuant to 3 AAC 306.060, you must furnish the director 
and the applicant with a clear and concise written statement of reasons for the protest within 60 days of 
the date of this notice, and provide AMCO proof of service of the protest upon the applicant. 
 
3 AAC 306.010, 3 AAC 306.080, and 3 AAC 306.250 provide that the board will deny an application for a 
new license if the board finds that the license is prohibited under AS 17.38 as a result of an ordinance or 
election conducted under AS 17.38 and 3 AAC 306.200, or when a local government protests an 
application on the grounds that the proposed licensed premises are located in a place within the local 
government where a local zoning ordinance prohibits the marijuana establishment, unless the local 
government has approved a variance from the local ordinance. 
 
This application will be in front of the Marijuana Control Board at our April 4-6, 2018 meeting. 
  
Sincerely, 
 



 
Erika McConnell, Director 
amco.localgovernmentonly@alaska.gov  
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Type the text that is displayed in the image and hit enter. In this example you would
type “1200” into the field that says “type the text”.
Your Files should appear:
 


 
Click the blue link for each tab. You can download and save them however you wish.
 
Thank you,
 


Thank you
Jane Sawyer
Occupational Licensing Examiner







Alcohol and Marijuana Control Office
907-269-0350








Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 


ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 


Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350


MEMORANDUM


 TO: Chair and Members of the Board DATE: March 22, 2018 


 FROM: Erika McConnell 
Director, Marijuana Control Board 


RE:      The Happy Harvest Company, 
LLC #14736 


This is an application for a Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility in the Matanuska-Susitna 
Borough by The Happy Harvest Company, LLC DBA The Happy Harvest Company, LLC. 


Date Application Initiated:  01/31/2018 


Objection Period Ends: 04/12/2018 


Date Under Review: 10/04/2017 


Incomplete Letter(s) Date: 01/31/18; 03/01/18 


Date Final Corrections Submitted: 03/02/2018 


Determined Complete/Notices Sent: 03/13/2018 


Local Government Response/Date: Pending 


DEC Response/Date: N/A 


Fire Marshal Response/Date: Pending 


Background check status:  Complete 


Objection(s) Received/Date: Yes on 09/18/2017 


Other Public Comments Received: No 


Staff Questions/Issues for Board: No 












NOTIFICATIONS 
 








OBJECTIONS 








From: Jason & Chelsie Daughtry
To: Marijuana Licensing (CED sponsored)
Subject: Wasilla Christian Church objection to Marijuana Retailer and Grow facility at 2301 S. Knik Goose Bay Rd
Date: Monday, September 18, 2017 3:48:21 PM
Attachments: matsu.borrough.planning.response.pdf


To Whom it may concern,


I was advised by Jed Smith at the Alcohol and Tobacco office to formally submit a public
notice about the reasons why we object to a Retail and Cultivation license for Marijuana being
given to our neighbors at 2301 S. Knik Goose Bay Rd.  I've attached our churches response to
this email.


In Christ,


Jason Daughtry
Associate Pastor
Wasilla Christian Church
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To:	Matanuska-Susitna	Borough	Planning	Commission	
	
From:		Wasilla	Christian	Church	
	
Subject:		Conditional	Use	Permit	for	Marijuana	Cultivation	Facilities	at	2301	S.	Knik-
Goose	Bay	Rd.,	Suite	2	and	Suite	1	(dba:	Happy	Harvest	Company)		(dba:	Green	
Degree)	
	
	
Greetings,	
	



It	has	been	brought	to	our	attention	that	our	neighbors	would	like	to	obtain	a	
conditional	use	permit	to	grow	marijuana	in	two	different	suites	within	their	
building.		The	first	permit	is	for	suite	#1	at	Green	Degree	and	the	second	permit	is	
for	suite	#2	at	Happy	Harvest	Company.		As	a	church	whose	main	mission	is	to	Love	
God	and	Love	People	we	are	not	against	people	who	choose	to	use	marijuana	and	
our	intention	is	not	to	be	bad	neighbors.		However,	we	do	have	very	legitimate	
concerns	about	not	only	the	existing	marijuana	retail	facility,	but	the	possibility	two	
cultivation	facilities	in	the	property	next	to	ours.	



	
Ethically	we	are	at	odds	with	the	existing	facility	located	at	2301	S.	Kink	



Goose	Bay	Rd	Suite	#1,	which	already	has	a	conditional	use	permit	for	retail	
marijuana.		The	reason	is	not	because	they	are	bad	neighbors	per	say.		However,	the	
church	owns	both	driveways	into	our	main	church	building	and	the	driveway	that	
our	neighbor	uses	at	2301	S.	Knik	Rd.		This	access	was	granted	to	our	neighbor	in	
good	faith,	years	before	marijuana	was	legal,	because	they	did	not	have	access	to	
their	property.		As	good	neighbors	we	granted	them	access	to	use	our	second	
driveway.		This	being	said	we	share	two	driveways	with	each	other	that	both	belong	
to	the	church.		Incidentally,	we	are	beginning	to	see	an	increase	in	traffic	from	
people	using	our	main	drive	way	and	cutting	across	to	access	Green	Degree.		The	
cars	driving	through	our	church	parking	lot	have	a	tendency	to	drive	more	
recklessly	than	normal.		We	are	concerned	because	our	church	hosts	youth	group	on	
Wednesday	evenings,	addiction	recovery	groups	on	Tuesday	evenings,	a	prayer	
ministry	on	Monday	evenings,	worship	rehearsals	on	Thursday	evenings,	and	two	
services	on	Sunday.		We	could	not	imagine	the	tragedy	that	would	be	on	our	hands	if	
someone	driving	under	the	influence	of	marijuana	happened	to	hit	a	church	member	
or	youth	in	our	parking	lot.			



	
We	are	also	opposed	to	the	borough	granting	conditional	use	to	these	two	



cultivation	facilities	because	of	the	short	term	planning.		The	Department	of	
Transportation	(DOT)	has	plans	and	a	budget	in	place	to	widen	Knik	Goose	Bay	Rd.		
We	have	attached	a	schematic	of	this	design	to	this	document.1		When	this	occurs	we	
																																																								



1	Department	of	Transportation	and	Facilities	Central	Region,	“Knik	Goose	
Bay	Rd:	Centaur	to	Vine	Expansion.”	
http://dot.alaska.gov/creg/kgb_cv/index.shtml.	Accessed	September	13,	2017.	











have	been	told	by	DOT	that	much	of	the	easement	in	front	of	our	property	will	be	
removed,	and	therefore	there	will	be	a	very	narrow	drive	that	goes	right	in	front	of	
our	main	church	entrance.		DOT	also	plans	on	extending	Endeavor	from	the	North	of	
KGB	to	run	South	perpendicular	to	the	church	on	the	East	of	the	property.		Here	DOT	
will	install	a	stop	light	and	grant	the	church	easement	for	being	able	to	have	a	drive	
way	coming	off	of	S.	Endeavor	Street.		When	this	happens	the	two	driveways	the	
church	owns	will	be	a	right	hand	turn	only	due	to	a	median,	which	will	divide	KGB.		
Our	neighbor’s	clientele	will	then	be	forced	to	drive	through	the	church	parking	lot	
with	a	reduced	easement	right	in	front	of	the	entrances	to	both	main	buildings.		This	
is	a	major	safety	risk	for	our	members	as	well	as	the	children.		There	is	much	more	
at	stake	here	long	term	then	just	granting	a	license	so	taxes	and	revenue	will	
increase.		By	all	means	do	what	you	will	to	improve	the	economy	but	must	is	be	in	a	
place	where	it	compromises	the	safety	of	children	and	church	members?	



	
Morally	we	are	at	odds	with	the	existing	business	“Green	Degree”	and	the	



proposed	businesses	of	“Happy	Harvest	Company”	being	located	in	such	proximity	
to	the	church.		A	marijuana	cultivation	facility	makes	it	difficult	for	the	church	to	
protect	those	who	are	most	innocent	in	life.		Our	mission	is	to	love	people,	love	God,	
and	live	to	serve.		However,	it	becomes	increasingly	difficult	for	us	to	love	our	youth	
by	protecting	them	because	they	will	be	exposed	to	the	temptation	of	drugs	at	such	
a	young	age.		One	of	the	arguments	of	the	pro-marijuana	legislation	is	that	
marijuana	is	not	as	harmful	as	alcohol,	yet	no	one	disagrees	that	like	alcohol	
marijuana	should	have	an	age	limit.		It	has	been	studied	and	verified	by	the	
University	of	Duke	and	Dunedin	in	New	Zealand	that	consumption	of	marijuana	or	
alcohol	before	the	age	of	18	lowers	I.Q.,	is	a	higher	indicator	of	chemical	dependency	
in	adulthood,	and	has	negative	effects	on	memory	in	adulthood.2		On	the	contrary,	
when	adults	consume	marijuana	and	alcohol	the	long-term	effects	are	not	as	
profound,	because	their	brains	are	developed.3		Minors,	or	youth,	by	their	very	
nature	are	not	emotionally	or	physically	mature	enough	to	exercise	discipline	and	
self-control	in	partaking	of	alcohol	or	marijuana.		Having	this	facility	so	close	to	our	
youth	group	makes	marijuana	fashionable	and	desirable.		This	became	one	of	the	
arguments	used	by	the	48	states	who	sued	the	4	largest	tobacco	companies	for	
Medicare	costs	in	the	1998	Tobacco	Master	Settlement	Agreement.		There	needs	to	
be	greater	separation	from	our	youth.		Furthermore,	the	church	has	an	addiction	
recovery	ministry	where	people	are	recovering	from	an	addiction	to	marijuana.		If	
your	family	member	were	an	alcoholic	would	you	bring	a	bottle	into	their	house	and	
drink	it	in	front	of	them?		Is	this	not	the	very	reason	why	a	marijuana	facility	is	not	
allowed	within	500	feet	of	a	correctional	facility?		Yet	if	you	allow	a	marijuana	
cultivation	facility	next	to	the	church	the	smell	from	the	marijuana	flowers	could	
provide	the	perfect	trigger	for	someone	who	is	in	recovery.			
																																																								



2		Bates,	Carl.	“Adolescent	Pot	Use	Leaves	Lasting	Mental	Deficits”	in	Duke	
Today,	August	27th,	2012.		https://today.duke.edu/2012/08/potiq	Accessed	on	
Sept.	12,	2017.	



	
3		Ibid.		











	
Legally,	we	are	opposed	to	not	only	the	existing	retail	facility,	but	also	the	



two	new	proposed	cultivation	businesses.		Our	church	has	been	praying	and	
fundraising	to	build	a	new	sanctuary	for	the	last	4	years,	because	of	the	explosive	
growth	that	we	have	witnessed.		Finally,	last	month	we	broke	ground	on	our	new	
worship	sanctuary.		The	only	suitable	place	to	build	this	sanctuary	was	next	to	our	
existing	church	sanctuary	on	the	west	side	of	our	property.		This	new	building	
entrance	will	be	within	the	legal	distance	that	a	retail	or	cultivation	store	can	have	
in	proximity	to	an	organized	religious	facility.		Alaska	regulation	of	marijuana	
industry	states	the	following:	



	 	
The	board	will	not	issue	a	marijuana	establishment	license	if	the	
licensed	premises	will	be	located	within	500	feet	of	a	school	ground,	a	
recreation	or	youth	center,	a	building	in	which	religious	services	are	
regularly	conducted,	or	a	correctional	facility.		The	distance	specified	
in	this	subsection	must	be	measured	by	the	shortest	pedestrian	route	
from	the	public	entrance	of	the	building	in	which	the	licensed	
premises	would	be	located	to	the	outer	boundaries	of	the	school	
ground,	the	outer	boundaries	of	the	recreation	or	youth	center,	the	
main	public	entrance	of	the	building	in	which	religious	services	are	
regularly	conducted,	or	the	main	public	entrance	of	the	correctional	
facility.4	
	



Since,	we	also	have	such	a	large	youth	group	who	often	use	our	sanctuary	as	a	
conference	center	it	is	arguable	that	our	entire	facility	should	pertain	to	being	used	
as	a	youth	center.			This	last	summer	we	hosted	a	VBS	of	120	kids	who	used	the	
lower	parking	lot	as	their	recreation	area	for	games.		This	parking	lot	is	less	than	
100	feet	from	the	retail	store	(Green	Degree)	and	the	two	proposed	cultivation	
facilities.			Our	“outer	boundaries”	so	clearly	defined	would	include	our	property	
line.		We	challenge	the	Matsu	borough	and	the	State	of	Alaska	to	do	its	due	diligence	
in	investigating	this	matter.		An	accurate	measurement	needs	to	be	obtained	to	
assure	the	law	is	clearly	followed.		
	
	 One	could	construe	the	comments	that	I	have	made	to	be	about	the	law	only	
but	it	is	so	much	more	than	the	law	that	I	argue.		I	appeal	to	you	planning	
commission	and	Alaska	Alcohol	and	Marijuana	Control	Office	to	please	think	about	
that	family	member	or	friend	you	know	who	struggles	with	addiction.		Think	about	
holding	a	joint	or	a	drink	right	in	front	of	his	or	her	face.		Is	that	right?		It	may	be	
your	right,	but	is	it	an	act	of	love?		I	do	believe	that	we	want	to	allow	people	
freedom,	but	should	we	exercise	our	“rights”	against	the	law	of	love,	which	is	much	
greater?		It	is	our	prayer	and	hope	that	you	will	see	this	as	not	an	attack	against	
																																																								



4		Alaska	Alcohol	and	Marijuana	Control	Office,	3	ACC	306.005	Regulations,	
“Regulation	of	Marijuana	Industry,”	chapter	306,	p.	1134.	
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/MarijuanaRegulations.aspx.		
Accessed	on	Sept.	12,	2017.	











marijuana	for	that	would	be	foolish	and	counter	productive.		This	is	a	plea	to	protect	
those	who	aren’t	old	enough	to	protect	themselves	and	those	who	are	too	weak	to	
say	“no”	without	boundaries.		In	the	end	we	ask	for	one	thing	that	if	the	facts	do	add	
up	and	the	distance	between	the	recreational	marijuana	facility,	and	the	proposed	
cultivation	sites	is	less	then	500	feet	from	our	new	sanctuary	that	you	would	not	
allow	the	new	proposed	sites	and	you	would	not	renew	the	license	for	the	retail	
store	(dba	Green	Degree).			
	
God	bless	you	and	thank	you	for	your	time.	
	
	
	
Jason	Daughtry	
Associate	Pastor	
Wasilla	Christian	Church	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	











Addendum	



Picture	of	Future	expansion	and	loss	of	use	for	driveways	to	turn	left	onto	Knik	
Goose	Bay	Rd.		The	red	line	is	a	median.		The	road	running	to	the	south	of	the	
church	is	a	new	road	that	will	be	built	by	DOT.		The	only	Left	and	Right	turn	
access	for	the	church	and	our	neighbors	will	be	going	straight	across	the	front	
property	of	the	church.	
	
	



	












To:	Matanuska-Susitna	Borough	Planning	Commission	
	
From:		Wasilla	Christian	Church	
	
Subject:		Conditional	Use	Permit	for	Marijuana	Cultivation	Facilities	at	2301	S.	Knik-
Goose	Bay	Rd.,	Suite	2	and	Suite	1	(dba:	Happy	Harvest	Company)		(dba:	Green	
Degree)	
	
	
Greetings,	
	


It	has	been	brought	to	our	attention	that	our	neighbors	would	like	to	obtain	a	
conditional	use	permit	to	grow	marijuana	in	two	different	suites	within	their	
building.		The	first	permit	is	for	suite	#1	at	Green	Degree	and	the	second	permit	is	
for	suite	#2	at	Happy	Harvest	Company.		As	a	church	whose	main	mission	is	to	Love	
God	and	Love	People	we	are	not	against	people	who	choose	to	use	marijuana	and	
our	intention	is	not	to	be	bad	neighbors.		However,	we	do	have	very	legitimate	
concerns	about	not	only	the	existing	marijuana	retail	facility,	but	the	possibility	two	
cultivation	facilities	in	the	property	next	to	ours.	


	
Ethically	we	are	at	odds	with	the	existing	facility	located	at	2301	S.	Kink	


Goose	Bay	Rd	Suite	#1,	which	already	has	a	conditional	use	permit	for	retail	
marijuana.		The	reason	is	not	because	they	are	bad	neighbors	per	say.		However,	the	
church	owns	both	driveways	into	our	main	church	building	and	the	driveway	that	
our	neighbor	uses	at	2301	S.	Knik	Rd.		This	access	was	granted	to	our	neighbor	in	
good	faith,	years	before	marijuana	was	legal,	because	they	did	not	have	access	to	
their	property.		As	good	neighbors	we	granted	them	access	to	use	our	second	
driveway.		This	being	said	we	share	two	driveways	with	each	other	that	both	belong	
to	the	church.		Incidentally,	we	are	beginning	to	see	an	increase	in	traffic	from	
people	using	our	main	drive	way	and	cutting	across	to	access	Green	Degree.		The	
cars	driving	through	our	church	parking	lot	have	a	tendency	to	drive	more	
recklessly	than	normal.		We	are	concerned	because	our	church	hosts	youth	group	on	
Wednesday	evenings,	addiction	recovery	groups	on	Tuesday	evenings,	a	prayer	
ministry	on	Monday	evenings,	worship	rehearsals	on	Thursday	evenings,	and	two	
services	on	Sunday.		We	could	not	imagine	the	tragedy	that	would	be	on	our	hands	if	
someone	driving	under	the	influence	of	marijuana	happened	to	hit	a	church	member	
or	youth	in	our	parking	lot.			


	
We	are	also	opposed	to	the	borough	granting	conditional	use	to	these	two	


cultivation	facilities	because	of	the	short	term	planning.		The	Department	of	
Transportation	(DOT)	has	plans	and	a	budget	in	place	to	widen	Knik	Goose	Bay	Rd.		
We	have	attached	a	schematic	of	this	design	to	this	document.1		When	this	occurs	we	
																																																								


1	Department	of	Transportation	and	Facilities	Central	Region,	“Knik	Goose	
Bay	Rd:	Centaur	to	Vine	Expansion.”	
http://dot.alaska.gov/creg/kgb_cv/index.shtml.	Accessed	September	13,	2017.	







have	been	told	by	DOT	that	much	of	the	easement	in	front	of	our	property	will	be	
removed,	and	therefore	there	will	be	a	very	narrow	drive	that	goes	right	in	front	of	
our	main	church	entrance.		DOT	also	plans	on	extending	Endeavor	from	the	North	of	
KGB	to	run	South	perpendicular	to	the	church	on	the	East	of	the	property.		Here	DOT	
will	install	a	stop	light	and	grant	the	church	easement	for	being	able	to	have	a	drive	
way	coming	off	of	S.	Endeavor	Street.		When	this	happens	the	two	driveways	the	
church	owns	will	be	a	right	hand	turn	only	due	to	a	median,	which	will	divide	KGB.		
Our	neighbor’s	clientele	will	then	be	forced	to	drive	through	the	church	parking	lot	
with	a	reduced	easement	right	in	front	of	the	entrances	to	both	main	buildings.		This	
is	a	major	safety	risk	for	our	members	as	well	as	the	children.		There	is	much	more	
at	stake	here	long	term	then	just	granting	a	license	so	taxes	and	revenue	will	
increase.		By	all	means	do	what	you	will	to	improve	the	economy	but	must	is	be	in	a	
place	where	it	compromises	the	safety	of	children	and	church	members?	


	
Morally	we	are	at	odds	with	the	existing	business	“Green	Degree”	and	the	


proposed	businesses	of	“Happy	Harvest	Company”	being	located	in	such	proximity	
to	the	church.		A	marijuana	cultivation	facility	makes	it	difficult	for	the	church	to	
protect	those	who	are	most	innocent	in	life.		Our	mission	is	to	love	people,	love	God,	
and	live	to	serve.		However,	it	becomes	increasingly	difficult	for	us	to	love	our	youth	
by	protecting	them	because	they	will	be	exposed	to	the	temptation	of	drugs	at	such	
a	young	age.		One	of	the	arguments	of	the	pro-marijuana	legislation	is	that	
marijuana	is	not	as	harmful	as	alcohol,	yet	no	one	disagrees	that	like	alcohol	
marijuana	should	have	an	age	limit.		It	has	been	studied	and	verified	by	the	
University	of	Duke	and	Dunedin	in	New	Zealand	that	consumption	of	marijuana	or	
alcohol	before	the	age	of	18	lowers	I.Q.,	is	a	higher	indicator	of	chemical	dependency	
in	adulthood,	and	has	negative	effects	on	memory	in	adulthood.2		On	the	contrary,	
when	adults	consume	marijuana	and	alcohol	the	long-term	effects	are	not	as	
profound,	because	their	brains	are	developed.3		Minors,	or	youth,	by	their	very	
nature	are	not	emotionally	or	physically	mature	enough	to	exercise	discipline	and	
self-control	in	partaking	of	alcohol	or	marijuana.		Having	this	facility	so	close	to	our	
youth	group	makes	marijuana	fashionable	and	desirable.		This	became	one	of	the	
arguments	used	by	the	48	states	who	sued	the	4	largest	tobacco	companies	for	
Medicare	costs	in	the	1998	Tobacco	Master	Settlement	Agreement.		There	needs	to	
be	greater	separation	from	our	youth.		Furthermore,	the	church	has	an	addiction	
recovery	ministry	where	people	are	recovering	from	an	addiction	to	marijuana.		If	
your	family	member	were	an	alcoholic	would	you	bring	a	bottle	into	their	house	and	
drink	it	in	front	of	them?		Is	this	not	the	very	reason	why	a	marijuana	facility	is	not	
allowed	within	500	feet	of	a	correctional	facility?		Yet	if	you	allow	a	marijuana	
cultivation	facility	next	to	the	church	the	smell	from	the	marijuana	flowers	could	
provide	the	perfect	trigger	for	someone	who	is	in	recovery.			
																																																								


2		Bates,	Carl.	“Adolescent	Pot	Use	Leaves	Lasting	Mental	Deficits”	in	Duke	
Today,	August	27th,	2012.		https://today.duke.edu/2012/08/potiq	Accessed	on	
Sept.	12,	2017.	


	
3		Ibid.		







	
Legally,	we	are	opposed	to	not	only	the	existing	retail	facility,	but	also	the	


two	new	proposed	cultivation	businesses.		Our	church	has	been	praying	and	
fundraising	to	build	a	new	sanctuary	for	the	last	4	years,	because	of	the	explosive	
growth	that	we	have	witnessed.		Finally,	last	month	we	broke	ground	on	our	new	
worship	sanctuary.		The	only	suitable	place	to	build	this	sanctuary	was	next	to	our	
existing	church	sanctuary	on	the	west	side	of	our	property.		This	new	building	
entrance	will	be	within	the	legal	distance	that	a	retail	or	cultivation	store	can	have	
in	proximity	to	an	organized	religious	facility.		Alaska	regulation	of	marijuana	
industry	states	the	following:	


	 	
The	board	will	not	issue	a	marijuana	establishment	license	if	the	
licensed	premises	will	be	located	within	500	feet	of	a	school	ground,	a	
recreation	or	youth	center,	a	building	in	which	religious	services	are	
regularly	conducted,	or	a	correctional	facility.		The	distance	specified	
in	this	subsection	must	be	measured	by	the	shortest	pedestrian	route	
from	the	public	entrance	of	the	building	in	which	the	licensed	
premises	would	be	located	to	the	outer	boundaries	of	the	school	
ground,	the	outer	boundaries	of	the	recreation	or	youth	center,	the	
main	public	entrance	of	the	building	in	which	religious	services	are	
regularly	conducted,	or	the	main	public	entrance	of	the	correctional	
facility.4	
	


Since,	we	also	have	such	a	large	youth	group	who	often	use	our	sanctuary	as	a	
conference	center	it	is	arguable	that	our	entire	facility	should	pertain	to	being	used	
as	a	youth	center.			This	last	summer	we	hosted	a	VBS	of	120	kids	who	used	the	
lower	parking	lot	as	their	recreation	area	for	games.		This	parking	lot	is	less	than	
100	feet	from	the	retail	store	(Green	Degree)	and	the	two	proposed	cultivation	
facilities.			Our	“outer	boundaries”	so	clearly	defined	would	include	our	property	
line.		We	challenge	the	Matsu	borough	and	the	State	of	Alaska	to	do	its	due	diligence	
in	investigating	this	matter.		An	accurate	measurement	needs	to	be	obtained	to	
assure	the	law	is	clearly	followed.		
	
	 One	could	construe	the	comments	that	I	have	made	to	be	about	the	law	only	
but	it	is	so	much	more	than	the	law	that	I	argue.		I	appeal	to	you	planning	
commission	and	Alaska	Alcohol	and	Marijuana	Control	Office	to	please	think	about	
that	family	member	or	friend	you	know	who	struggles	with	addiction.		Think	about	
holding	a	joint	or	a	drink	right	in	front	of	his	or	her	face.		Is	that	right?		It	may	be	
your	right,	but	is	it	an	act	of	love?		I	do	believe	that	we	want	to	allow	people	
freedom,	but	should	we	exercise	our	“rights”	against	the	law	of	love,	which	is	much	
greater?		It	is	our	prayer	and	hope	that	you	will	see	this	as	not	an	attack	against	
																																																								


4		Alaska	Alcohol	and	Marijuana	Control	Office,	3	ACC	306.005	Regulations,	
“Regulation	of	Marijuana	Industry,”	chapter	306,	p.	1134.	
https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/MarijuanaRegulations.aspx.		
Accessed	on	Sept.	12,	2017.	







marijuana	for	that	would	be	foolish	and	counter	productive.		This	is	a	plea	to	protect	
those	who	aren’t	old	enough	to	protect	themselves	and	those	who	are	too	weak	to	
say	“no”	without	boundaries.		In	the	end	we	ask	for	one	thing	that	if	the	facts	do	add	
up	and	the	distance	between	the	recreational	marijuana	facility,	and	the	proposed	
cultivation	sites	is	less	then	500	feet	from	our	new	sanctuary	that	you	would	not	
allow	the	new	proposed	sites	and	you	would	not	renew	the	license	for	the	retail	
store	(dba	Green	Degree).			
	
God	bless	you	and	thank	you	for	your	time.	
	
	
	
Jason	Daughtry	
Associate	Pastor	
Wasilla	Christian	Church	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	







Addendum	


Picture	of	Future	expansion	and	loss	of	use	for	driveways	to	turn	left	onto	Knik	
Goose	Bay	Rd.		The	red	line	is	a	median.		The	road	running	to	the	south	of	the	
church	is	a	new	road	that	will	be	built	by	DOT.		The	only	Left	and	Right	turn	
access	for	the	church	and	our	neighbors	will	be	going	straight	across	the	front	
property	of	the	church.	
	
	


	





